- 2 -

	Rapporteur Meeting of Questions 1/16 
	Q1-G04

	TELECOMMUNICATION
STANDARDIZATION SECTOR

STUDY PERIOD 2005-2008
	STUDY GROUP 16

	
	Original: English

	Question(s):
	1
	Shenzhen, 13-15 March 2007

	RAPPORTEUR MEETING DOCUMENT

	Source:
	AHG Chair, Gunnar Hellström

	Title:
	Report of the H.324 text conversation Ad-hoc Group

	Purpose:
	Report


1.
Introduction

Work with a new annex L for real-time text in H.324 has been handled in an Ad Hoc group since April 2006. In the November 2006 SG16 meeting, a few unresolved questions around multi-point use and compatibility with deployed terminals were still open. The plan is to propose Annex L/H.324 for Consent at the next SG16 meeting.
2.
Interim activity
The work has progressed through e-mail correspondence involving the AHG Chair, H.324 Editors, and several experts. The draft was edited to clarify the coordination of multiple real-time text streams in an MCU and the options for presentation of the multi-party call. The latest text is shown in Q1-G06.

Regarding the carriage of T.140 octets, after additional thinking and consulting with the H.324 and Annex K Editors, the AHG doesn’t see any real problem with using the H.245 method proposed; if using WNSRP (which we gather most mobile terminals will), it should work great.  But even with NSRP, it should be OK unless there is a lot of other H.245 traffic at the same time (then there might be some queuing delays).  Maybe we should specifically say that the new text mode should (not shall) be used with WNSRP!
Regarding the compatibility with the existing mode, it looks like there should be no problems:

1. Since almost a year that this subject has been on the Q.1 agenda, nobody has claimed deployed implementations.  (We are expecting a confirmation from IMTC as a reply to our April 2006 LS on this matter.)

2. It is not seen as technically difficult to implement both modes if really needed.

3. A note could be added to say that the new mode is preferred for new implementations to ensure that the current mode (described in 6.8.2.8/H.324) is no longer used.

3.
Conclusion

If Q.1 doesn’t receive any indications of compatibility issues as mentioned above, the AHG proposes that a final draft be submitted to the upcoming meeting of SG16 and, after review, recommended by Q.1 for Consent.
__________________
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